

C.L. JABBOUR, DISTRICT 9 County of Allegheny

ROOM 119 • 436 GRANT STREET • PITTSBURGH, PENNSYLVANIA 15219 412.350.6565 • 412.350.6499 (FAX) CLJABBOUR@COUNTY.ALLEGHENY.PA.US

March 17, 2006

Rich Fitzgerald, President Allegheny County Council 436 Grant Street Pittsburgh, PA 15219

Dear Rich Fitzgerald:

With deep regret, I submit this letter of resignation as Allegheny County Councilman – District 9, effective March 22, 2006.

The past six years have been most enjoyable meeting various individuals in government and serving the residents of Allegheny County. The friendships that I have acquired as a Councilman with my fellow Democrat and Republic Councilmen has been a very pleasant and enjoyable period of time.

I wish to thank the past and present Council members for their cooperation in supporting various resolutions, ordinances and sense of Council that I have brought before them during my time in office.

Good luck to all in your endeavors.

Sincerely,

C. L. Jabbour

CLJ/dmg